
 
 
 
 

 

 
Quadrant Engineering Limited 
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mail@quadrantengineering.ca 

 
Roderick Lahey Architect Inc. 
56 Beech Street 
Ottawa, ON K1S 3J6 

Monday, June 3, 2019 

 
Attn: Michael Laprade 
 
Re:  Westgate Phase 1 Redevelopment 
 
Dear Michael, 
 
We have designed the site lighting for Westgate Phase 1, 1309 Carling Avenue, in 
accordance with the following guides as requested by the City of Ottawa: 
 
1. It must be designed using only fixtures that meet the criteria for Full Cut-Off 

(Sharp cut-off) Classification as recognized by the Illuminating Engineering 
Society of North America (IESNA or IES), and; 

2. It must result in minimal spillage onto adjacent properties. As a guideline, 0.5 fc 
is normally the maximum allowable spillage. 

 
Should you have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to contact the 
undersigned. 
 

 

Yours truly, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Anas Shaklab, P.Eng. 
Quadrant Engineering Ltd. 
AS : lw 


